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Why did we forget September 11?
Lack of conversation 
on 9/11 concerns 
students and faculty
by Layla Saqibuddin

	 Most of us are accustomed 
to commemorating the tragic 
events of 9/11 through a morning 
announcement, a discussion of 
an article or video in advisery, or 
a brief mention at the start of a 
class. However, to the dismay of 
many students and teachers, the 
day seemed to pass with minimal 
acknowledgement. 
	 “I expected NT to put a bigger 
emphasis on the day of 9/11 because 
of its significance in our lives. We 
remember 9/11 through the saying 
‘Never Forget,’ yet it seems like NT 
decided to forget this year,” said 
senior Jordan Peraud. 	
	 Dance Teacher Laura Deutsch 
also found both the lack of 
commemoration on the day and the 
absence of acknowledgement since 
the day problematic. 
	 “I’m very upset with myself. 
I don’t know why I didn’t mention 
anything this year. I think it’s 
essential for faculty, students and 
administration to have conversations 
that are not always comfortable.”
	 In hypothesizing why this 
happened, Deutsch said, “I believe 
this has to do a lot with timing. We 
came back the day after labor day. 
There are many excuses, but there is 
not one good excuse.”
	 Various students expressed the 
belief that there were many ways 
the administration could have kept 
conversations alive. 
	 Junior Gavin Yuan noted that, 

“NT has a handful of clubs. If faculty 
or administrators couldn’t mention 
it, at least one club from NT could 
tackle commemorating the innocent 
people who passed away.”
	 Senior Marne Sullivan is 
preferential to having a moment of 
silence at the time the buildings were 
attacked.  
	 “9/11 should not just be a 
day of remembrance, it’s also a 
day of conversation. And a way to 
acknowledge families who lost a 
loved one,” said Sullivan.
	 Though it’s true that our 
generation was either too young to 
remember anything or not even born 
yet, many have strong emotional 
connections to the stories and events.
	 For Sullivan, whose family lost 
someone in the towers, the lack of 
commemoration felt like a missed 
opportunity. 
	 “My uncle, John Farrell, was in 
the second tower during 9/11. He left 

behind my aunt Maryanne and my 
four cousins all think about him daily. 
His town alone lost 40 people. It is 
something they live with every single 
day.”
	 Deutsch remembers exactly 
where she was and what she was 
doing.
	 “I was at the park with my kids, 
and I came late to school that day. 
There were TV monitors everywhere. 
I remember sitting with a senior and 
watching live footage. I told him, 
‘You will remember this for the rest 
of your life, and this will be part of 
your history,’” she said.  
	 Senior Sarah Qureshi said, 
“Even though I was 15 days old, it has 
affected my life. I have experienced 
racism. One girl from my elementary 
school asked me how I could be part 
of a horrible religion.”
	 English teacher Kiran Subhani 
expressed 9/11 as a time where 
Muslims either rejected or embraced 

their faith in Islam. Subhani was 
fortunate enough to have gone on 
Hajj, a pilgrimage  to Mecca that 
year. Hajj also guided Subhani to 
learn more about her faith: Islam.
	 Senior Anahi Toolabian who is a 
member of Student Voices in Equity 
and is part Persian emphasized that 
the events of 9/11 have affected the 
extent of discrimination towards 
muslims and Middle Easterners 
today.
 	 Peraud believes it’s vital for 
schools to take a moment to think 
about  history: “Schools are forgetting 
to take a moment to really think about 
the past, Our generation has grown 
accustomed to hearing bad news.”
	 “I think we are running into 
trouble if we avoid talking about 
these facts,” said Deutsch. “This 
time and this culture, and this school 
doesn’t always allow us to go back, 
but if we can’t go back we can’t go 
forward.”

					   
	  			 

An update 
from Student 
Alliance

	 Student Alliance worked 
to create a job posting board 
that was placed on the board 
when you first end the building. 
Students can use this to find 
information about local job 
opportunities, including how to 
contact an employer. 

	 The north and south doors 
will now open at 6:45 instead of 
7:00 to accommodate students 
with early bird classes. 

	 Based on student polls 
conducted last year, the cafeteria 
coffee bar is now rebranded as 
“The Bean Team” and has new 
products such as new coffee 
drinks and bubble tea. Another 
option for the name was, “Brew 
Trier.”

	 To address the issue of  
ID cards not connecting to a 
student’s payment information in 
the cafeteria, the Quest Software 
system has been updated. All 
new IDs should now work.

Following the events of 9/11, people across the country commemorated the day in various ways

Various pressures prompt Asian American students to change names 

	 People change their first name 
for a variety of reasons, but usually 
they share a myriad of common ones.
	 In my case, no one has ever 
called me anything other than Darcie 
aside from my grandparents who live 
in Korea. It’s the name I write at the 
top of my assignments and the name 
I turn my head to. I’m the first born 
child to first generation immigrants, 
and my parents weren’t cognizant 
that Korean Americans are often 
given an American first name and a 
Korean middle name. My passport 
was also under the name Soo Ji Kim, 
and sure, it irked me a little, but it was 
never cause for any major concern. 
	 It wasn’t until I took Driver’s Ed 
and the teacher insisted on calling me 
by my legal name Soo Ji, which she 
pronounced “Suh Geeeeee?” raising 
her voice questioningly at the end, 
that I first became uncomfortably 
aware of the conflict regarding my 
name. 
	 I went to court for the first time 
sophomore year. I picked out my 
nicest pair of pants and a pastel pink 
blouse the night before, determined 
to seem poised for my first official 
court date. The judge called my name 
and I slowly stood up, feeling my 
parents’ reassuring presence behind 
me. I wiped my sweaty palms on my 
pants before looking up and saying in 
a firm voice, “I would like to legally 

change my name.”
	 And in my case, the name on my 
birth certificate is Stephanie Kim. But 
two years ago, this wasn’t the case. 
	 Walking into a classroom and 
seeing a sub sitting at the front is 
usually cause for celebration for most 
students. It’s hello to a quiet, relaxed 
work period, and your heart does a 
little happy dance.
	 Mine never danced, though. 
Usually, it sank with dread, 
anticipating the inevitable 
mispronunciation of my name and 
that the subsequent feelings of shame 
and ostracization. 
	 “D-Okay, sorry if I butcher this. 
Da? Da Kim? Kim?”
	 Another one bites the dust, I’d 
usually think as my mouth puckered 
into a sour twist and my hand raised 
with an obvious reluctance. 		
	 “Here,” I’d cringe as kindly as 
my consciousness can muster.
	 “Did I get that right? Da? Day-
hiii? Dehe Kim?”
	 “Oh, yeah, yes,” I’d chirp 

quickly. “That’s correct.” 
	 The sub will usually smile at her 
apparent triumph and call out the rest 
of roll call, which, of course, goes 
without a hitch now that my blip of a 
name is out of the way.
	 These experiences are a part 
of a larger story of a community of 
people in America whose names have 
never truly been a comfort, but a 
conundrum.  
	 Issues with pronunciation arise 
too often, leading people with such 
names to feel damagingly different 
or too outlandish compared to their 
friends and family. 
	 “Whenever a substitute or new 
teacher takes attendance, there will 
always be that awkward process 
of pausing, trying to pronounce 
my name, my feeble attempt at 
mentioning I go by Skye, and some 
will go the extra mile and ask, ‘How 
do you really pronounce it?’ With my 
more English-friendly name I just 
feel as though I actually fit in,” said 
senior Skye Ko. 

	 Senior Brandon Lee shared a 
similar reason for changing his name 
from Sangmin to Brandon, “When 
people butchered my name like they 
did, I suppose it made me feel foreign. 
At the time, I was in a state of mind 
where I didn’t like feeling different 
from my mostly white, family-has-
been-in-America-for-at-least-three-
generations peers.”
	 For New Trier alum Julia Yang, 
the name Julia was given to her by 
a disgruntled teacher. Yang’s given 
name is Guangmei, an homage to 
her Chinese heritage and a name 
thoughtfully chosen by her parents. 
And yet, her kindergarten teacher 
wrinkled her nose while looking 
at the attendance sheet on the first 
day of school and announced that it 
would be too difficult to pronounce 
the name, thus telling her that she 
would go by Julia. 
	 Changing one’s name to 
something allegedly easier to 
pronounce often succeeds in 
eliminating the discomfort associated 

with the original name. But why is 
there discomfort with unique names 
to begin with? Is it that our society 
makes it easier to feel accepted after 
changing a “foreign” name to a 
Western one? 
	 Depending on location, a 
Western name might sometimes 
not even be valued at all. “When I 
go to Korea, sometimes I’m teased 
about changing my name,” said Lee. 
“My grandfather will say that it was 
unpatriotic of me to do so, but then 
I remind him that I’m not even a 
Korean citizen anymore.”
	 Pronunciation is hardly the 
only reason that pushes someone to 
change their name. For Ko, the strain 
of juggling two separate and distinct 
names became a lot to bear, mentally 
and emotionally.
	 “At home I was ‘Haneul,’ but 
at school I was ‘Huh-nule.’ Though 
it may sound exaggerated, even I 
ended up becoming confused as 
to who I was,” explained Ko. “In 
middle school, I resolved to change 
my name, at least amongst everyone 
who knew me, to the literal English 
translation, Skye.”
	 A new name can also come 
with a learning curve in terms of 
both the person them self and their 
peers growing accustomed to it.  “My 
friends were surprised, and a lot of 
them asked if they could keep calling 
them by my old name,” explained 
Lee. “Some of my oldest friends still 
call me ‘Sangmin,’ but mostly, I’m 
‘Brandon’ now.”
	 Though it appears that there 
is a lot of societal pressure to adopt 
a Western name, all who do stress 
that the choice is ultimately theirs to 
make.	

Changing names is 
more common than 
it seems

by Darcie Kim and 
Stephanie Kim
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